264 BEACON STREET DOGTON, MARS. 13 Movember 1963 Mr. L.R. Lunden Secret ary University of Minnesota Board of Regents Minneapolis lu, Minnesota Dear Mr. Lunden: Dr. White has received your letter of which I attach a copy, and has asked me to rectify a misunderstanding that seems to have occurred. In June 1963 Dr. White sent a gift in the amount of \$1,000 from a special fund of his own, and receipt of this sum was acknowledged by you on June 28. You specified in that letter that the gift had been applied to the support of Dr. Keys! "Diet and Health Disease Research Fund." In July 1963 the International Cardiology Foundation sent another gift in the amount of \$2,500 to be used for the support of the same Fund Actually for expenses in connection with the meeting of the Research Committee of the International Society of Cardiology in Makarska last September). The two gifts came from two different sources and should be so identified in your books. Furthermore, neither gift was intended for the support of the "Military Fatigue Project Fund." We would appreciate your clarification of this misunder-standing, and your sending a letter of acknowledgment to the International Cardiology Foundation for its gift. Please address this letter to: International Cardiology Foundation 264 Beacon Street Boston, Massachusetts 02116. Sincerely yours, Dr. Florence Avitabile Dr. Ancel Keys Dr. Howard B. Sprague Dr. Louis N. Kats